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Panajachel, Guatemala
Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a pleasure for me to welcome you all to the Dialogue Workshop on Assessment of Collective Action of Indigenous Peoples and Local Communities in Biodiversity Conservation and Resource Mobilization, being held in the beautiful town of Panajachel, Guatemala. I thank the Government of Guatemala for hosting this important dialogue.

The financial support for the dialogue workshop is provided by the European Commission and Swedish International Development Cooperation Agency (Sida), through SwedBio at Stockholm Resilience Centre. The Workshop also benefits financially from being organized in conjunction with the International Training Workshop on Community–Based Monitoring, Indicators on Traditional Knowledge and Customary Sustainable Use and Community Protocols within the Strategic Plan for Biodiversity 2011-2020, which is financed by the Governments of Guatemala and Japan.  I thank those donors and also SwedBio for the dedicated devoted partnership leading to the workshop.

The Millennium Ecosystem Assessment, concluded a few years ago, issued a strong call for collective action by stating:

“Despite the gaps in knowledge, enough is known to indicate the need for urgent collective action, building on existing activities, to mitigate the further loss of ecosystem services.” “Collective action is required because uncoordinated individual action is necessary but insufficient to mitigate the many issues that have large-scale underlying causes, mechanisms, or consequences.”

At its twelfth meeting last year, the Conference of the Parties, by decision XII/3, paragraphs 29 to 31, adopted a set of activities to facilitate the exchange of views and experiences on collective action of indigenous peoples and local communities, and also integrated the contribution of collective action of indigenous and local communities in the revised financial reporting framework under the Convention.
In the past few months, the Secretariat organized an Online Forum on Collective Action of Indigenous Peoples and Local Communities, and issued a notification requesting information on the contribution of collective action to biodiversity conservation, including on experiences and lessons learned in applying pertinent methodologies. The resultant information has been available through the clearing house mechanism of the Convention.

The Secretariat has worked with UNDP BioFIN to develop guidance materials for financial reporting, and organized the international technical expert workshop on identifying, accessing, compiling and aggregating domestic and international biodiversity-related investments and impacts, last month in Mexico City.  A series of subregional workshops have also been organized in collaboration with the Global Environment Facility to sensitize and engage Parties on financial reporting.

This Dialogue Workshop on Assessment of Collective Action of Indigenous Peoples and Local Communities in Biodiversity Conservation and Resource Mobilization provides an opportunity to consolidate the efforts made so far to exchange views and experiences on contribution of collective action, and develop inputs to guidance materials on how such contribution can be accounted for and reported. I look forward to receiving the results of your dialogue on the issues.
Wish you a successful workshop!
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